Channing Hall Regular Board Meeting
Tuesday May 14, 2024
6:40 pm Channing Hall Teacher’s Lounge
Present: Marcy, Amy, Lisa, Dave, Becca
Absent: Lacy, Colby
Agenda Adopted
Minutes from 4.15.24 adopted as amended
Next meeting is June 3, 2024- location and potential date change TBD
Executive Committee- Marcy
-Board Survey will be submitted to full board via email and will be reviewed at the board retreat
-Diane has executed the HOS agreement and the agreement will be uploaded to Jacki and the board drive. 
-HOS Bonus criteria will remain the same as 2023-2024 school year.
**Motion to approve HOS Bonus for 2024-2025 season. Lisa moved. Dave seconded. Motion passes unanimously.**
Administrative Report- Diane
-Sex education review is not needed this year—it is a biannual review and will be reviewed in 2024-2025 school year.
-Fun Run- $10,000 currently raised and run is Friday May 17
-Lottery Updates- Enrollment is currently projected at 672. Kindergarten, First Grade and Fifth grade are closed and listed as full
-Shoutouts will be completed next month (Lacy is absent)
-Diane discussed that K-3 is currently working on acadience testing. RISE results are coming in for 3rd-8th grade and updates will come at the next meeting.
-8th grade graduation is underway with a parent committee preparing for festivities
-Multicultural Night: the event was successful and well attended by the school community
-At-Risk Student Policy and Employee Handbook will be reviewed at the board retreat
Policy Committee- Lisa
Lisa reviewed existing policies:
· OE-14  Neutrality
· OE-16  Check Signing Policy
· GC-14  Board Candidate Process
· GC-17  Continuing Disclosures Procedures
· GC-18  Financial Debt, Risk Management, and Disclosure Procedures Plan
Brian Carpenter Training
#8 - Some Revolving Doors Lead to Dead-Ends
-Questions to consider- how can we expand board membership and strengthen our relationship with the community? Lisa facilitated a discussion about how we can increase transparency in relation to survey results and the board’s role in governance.
Finance Committee- Amy:
-Discussion about GC-18: we do not need to mention the refinance of debt and the policy is still applicable because the board is committed to a budget that maintains 10% above revenue.
-Annual Budget Presentation 2024-2025 school year- Ralph discussed the current state of financial affairs for Channing Hall.
PR Committee: Becca
-Headshots need to be sent to Heather Gillis
-Annual Report 2024 preparation is underway
-Becca has contacted flag companies to inquire about new signs and banners- more information to come
Legislative Committee- Dave
-Schools are currently permitted to have cellphones in 6th-12th grade unless there is a policy prohibiting it. However, there is some movement to reverse this ideology and prohibit cell phones in schools unless there is a policy specifically allowing them.
-Discussion surrounding potential school policy regarding cell phone usage and possible parent survey to determine community response to limiting cell phone use.
Adjourned


